
Minutes: Monday 10th September 2018 at the Winchelsea Beach Community Hall, 7:15 pm

Present: Councillors: Ms Austen, Mrs Merricks, A Moore, D Smedley, Mrs J Stanford, H Sutton, P Turner (Chairman) and N Warren.
In attendance: Mrs A Evett (Clerk,) Mrs J Cannings (Deputy Clerk,) ESCC and RDC Cllr. Mrs Hart.
18/130 Item 1 the Chairman invited comments or questions from members of the public on matters relating to the business of the Council. A Winchelsea Beach resident expressed concern about the roads in the area and asked what plans there were to resurface/repair them. The Chairman explained that this was an ESCC matter but the council regularly raises these issues with them. Cllr Mrs Hart thinks that there has been a recent Highways inspection but will find out.  
18/131 Item 2 to receive reports and ask questions of the County and District Councillors. Cllr Mrs Hart had submitted her report in advance of the meeting and highlighted feedback from her recent canvassing in the area; older people would like more social/community events during the day and more wildlife planting in Harbour Field. She reported on the RDC Homelessness Paper and requested that potential sites for affordable housing be flagged up to the District Council.  She spoke about the Licensing Committee and Operation Discovery (concerning illegal workers) and the Battle Town Council Governance Review. She took questions on the lack of action from RDC on referred enforcement complaints and a late intervention from the Planning Department about the Icklesham Parish Community Land Trust Project. 

18/132 Item 3
Apologies for absence.  Apologies received from Cllrs Mrs Lyward, Cllrs Davis, Horsman, Tollett, S Turner, ESCC Cllr Glazier and RDC Cllr Osborne. 
18/133 Item 4
Disclosures of Interests. There were none.
18/134 Item 5
It was resolved to approve and sign the minutes of the meeting of 19th July 2018. 
Matters requiring a decision by the Council
18/135 Item 6 Request to use the car park at Rye Harbour from 16th November 2018 to 16th August 2019 by Baxall Construction Ltd. Mr Alan Leigh (project manager) answered questions and spoke about his company’s potential involvement in the building of the Discovery Centre. He confirmed that if permission was granted his company would survey the area before and after use and repair any damage and make a minimum contribution of £5k. There would be no vehicles larger that a transit van and that the temporary structures would need to be sited near the Coastguard Building for the supply of power and water. There were some issues that the Council would need to discuss ‘on camera’ after the meeting and with RDC but it was resolved to approve in principle the use of the car park.
18/136 Item 7 Presentation from Pamela Sharpe from the ESRA Recovery Coach project. Due to illness Ms Sharpe could not attend; item withdrawn.

18/137 Item 8 Open Spaces Committee. The draft minutes of the meeting held on 13th August 2018 were noted. The minute (item 12) about the pitch improvement programme was challenged in that the purchase of the rollaway goals and weekly marking of the pitch wasn’t part of the originally agreed specification; this matter to be referred back to the Open Spaces Committee. It was resolved to approve the recommendations as follows:

a) Item 7 quote for the removal of hardcore and concrete at Harbour Field by the small works contractor at a cost of £2,155 excluding VAT;

b) Item 8 quote for cutting back the five trees on the Dogs Hill Road side of Harbour Field by the small works contractor and qualified tree surgeon at a cost of £630 excluding VAT;

c) Item 9 to purchase a sign for the stile at Icklesham Recreation ground at a cost of £20 excluding VAT;

d) Item 11 to take legal advice about the deed of covenant about parking at Harbour Field – approved but deferred to take up Cllr Mrs Hart’s offer to review the deeds and

e) Item 15 to approve the Council’s subscription to Parish Online at a cost of £150.
18/138 Item 9 Allotments Committee. The draft minutes of the meeting held on 30th July 2018 were noted. 
18/139 Item 10 Flagpole Committee. The draft minutes of the meeting held on 21st August 2018 were noted and it was resolved to approve the recommendation as follows:
a) Recommendation 5 Annual Risk Assessment – to obtain a survey on the condition of the flagpole by a specialist and quote for replacing the mast and anchor points (and not to take down the flagpole until the survey results are known.)  
18/140 Item 11 Grant Request. It was resolved to approve the request for a grant of £4,000 from Rye and District Community Transport on the basis that the Council is mentioned as a contributor and receives promotional material.
18/141 Item 12 Proposed letters about Hogtrough Lane, Winchelsea. It was resolved to approve sending the letters to all parties as detailed in the Chairman’s report.
18/142 Item 13 Traffic Calming Project. A report from the Deputy Clerk was tabled and Cllr Smedley, as chairman of the Open Spaces Committee, presented the item and took questions. It was resolved to refer the matter to the Open Spaces Committee to consider next steps and in particular the consultation process.

18/143 Item 14 Harbour of Rye Advisory Committee representative 2018-2021. It was resolved to approve Cllr Mrs Stanford as the Council’s representative. 
18/144 Item 15 Incident at the small children’s play area at Rye Harbour. The clerk’s report was noted and she was thanked for her prompt action. It was resolved to approve the recommendation that no further action is needed at the moment but the purchase of a larger bin to be considered in next year’s budget.
18/145 Item 16 Financial Matters. It was resolved to approve:                                                                                                                     
a) Receipts and payments report for the months ending 31st August 2018 
b) Items for payment in September 2018 and to note items paid since the July meeting.  A list of payments for August 2018 were authorised totalling £13,503 represented by bank transfers T/633 to T/649 sequentially totalling £10,768.32 plus five direct debits totalling £2,504.68 and one standing order totalling £230. July 2018 receipts totalled £2,184.30. A list of payments for September 2018 were authorised totalling £5,566.05 represented by bank transfers T/650 to T/662 sequentially totalling £4,420.01 plus three direct debits totalling £916.04 and one standing order of £230. August 2018 receipts totalled £54,026.79; there were no banked Rye Harbour car park donations.
Matters for Information or Noting
18/146 Item 17 The Planning Committee minutes (previously circulated) were noted.

18/147 Item 18 Programme of Works until the end of August; the report was noted. 
18/148 Item 19 Correspondence – noted as listed in the agenda plus a letter from Mr D Edwards of Dogs Hill Road. The clerk was asked to refer Mr Edwards’ letter to the Open Spaces Committee and that the gentleman mentioned in Mr Edwards’ letter should be considered for a council award at the Annual Parish Meeting.
18/149 Item 20 Reports of Councillors and Officers on Outside Bodies and Attending Events. 

Cllr Mrs Stanford and Smedley attended the Chairmans’ Network Event and the Chairman and Vice Chairman attended RALC.
18/150 Item 21 Future meetings or events. The Open Spaces Committee is on Monday 24th September and the Allotment Committee is on Monday 8th October and a closed budget meeting is on 22nd October 2018.
18/151 Item 22 Date and venue for next meeting.  The next full council meeting is confirmed as Monday 12th November 2018 at the Icklesham Memorial Hall commencing at 7:15pm.  
Meeting closed at 8.40pm.
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